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Minutes of the Valley Park Parish Council Meeting 
held on Monday 14 September 2020 at 7.00pm  

Location: Video Conference Zoom 
 

Present:  
Cllr Mr A Dowden (Chairman)  
Cllr Mr C Anderson 
Cllr Mr S Cross 
Cllr Mr R Bryan 
Cllr Mr C Thom 
Cllr Mrs S Bates 
Cllr Mrs K Woods-Townsend 
Cllr Mrs D Green  
Cllr Mrs C Dowden 
 
Apologies for absence:  
 
 

     1  Action 
18 Declarations of interests  

None on the agenda. 
 

 

19 Minutes of the meeting held 13th July 2020 
 

 

 Resolved: 
That the minutes of the meeting held on 13th July 2020, copies of which had 
been previously circulated to Members, were confirmed as a true record 
and signed electronically by the Chairman. 

 

   

20 Matters Arising 
Councillors noted that a Thank you letter from the Councillors was published in 
Valley Park Voice regarding the work carried out by NCS. 
 
Councillors agreed that Valley Park Parish Council would like to assist Valley Park 
Community Association to fund a Treasurer role. Councillors also agreed that 
some of the Borough Councillors funds can be also offered to support Valley Park 
Community Centre with their ongoing costs.  
 

 

21  To receive and consider correspondence 
None received. 
 

 

22 Public questions 
None received. 

 

   

23 Accounts 
The Clerk informed councilors of the accounts received since the last meeting. 
 
Resolved: 
That the accounts be approved for payment. 
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24 Borough and County member reports 

Councillors were informed that the CIL bid for the tree project was submitted and 
the process is slightly delayed with results due in November 2020. 
 
Cllr Dowden informed the Parish meeting of the extreme financial position of the 
County Council. 
 
Councillors were informed about a motion that was put forward to stop travellers 
setting up unauthorised encampments, which was backed by Test Valley 
Borough Council.  
 
Councillors were informed that the planning application in 1 Warwick Close is 
going to be discussed at the Southern Planning Meeting.  
 
Cllr Thom informed councillors that the speed awareness signs have been 
placed in different locations in Valley Park.  
 
Councillors were informed that there are new changes to the planning system 
and permitted development rights due to come into force in September.  
 

 

25  Planning Applications  
There was one planning application discussed by the Planning Committee. 
20/02118/FULLS - 14 Hornbeam Road – Resolved: No Comment 

 

   
 The meeting closed at 7.25pm                                        

 
 
 
Signed: ______________________________ 
 
 
 
Dated: _______________________________ 
 

 

 


